

Darrell and Buffy Ratcliff

Your Missionaries to

Mexico

Dear Praying Friends,

June 2025

Praise the Lord that we have been able to serve the Lord for over 20 years on the mission field! We have had great victories, challenges, and also difficult circumstances; that's why we are so thankful for all you do through your love, prayers, and support to help us to reach precious souls for the Lord Jesus Christ. We appreciate so very much everything you have done for us and our ministry. Thank you for making a difference.

There is so much I could share, but let me give you a few soul-winning stories. In the Puebla area, we helped 2 great churches hold evangelistic campaigns, with 784 people trusting Christ as their Saviour. In Leon, we preached the Gospel to over 120 people, with the majority of them receiving Christ.

In Monterrey, we helped a young church have an evangelistic campaign. We ended up preaching to about 178 people, with the majority of them receiving the Lord. On Sunday morning, the church had its service outside because they normally meet in a small house and all the visitors could not fit. Even though the weather was unusually cold that day, the Lord blessed with many visitors and great decisions for Christ. Then I helped another church with an evangelistic campaign one Saturday, with 105 visitors in attendance and the majority of them receiving God's gift of salvation. Then I preached in a Youth Camp to about 180 teenagers. I preached about how many great revivals of the past were started with young people. I told them that they could do all things through Christ which strengtheneth them and that they should give their lives to soul winning and standing in the gap for others for the glory and honor of the Lord Jesus Christ. After that, I helped 2 different churches that I have helped to teach and train in mass evangelism since about 2012. The churches have been trained so effectively that they did most of the work themselves, and I helped to teach and preach some in the churches and in the evangelistic meetings. One church did evangelistic Bible Clubs throughout the week and had around 2,200 in attendance. Then on Sunday, they had an amazing day, with around 1,450 at the church! The other church had an incredible day as well, with around 6,000 people in attendance on Sunday! Praise the Lord! Thousands of people were saved through the efforts of these 2 wonderful churches.

That's why we are always so excited to share with the churches about our website, PredicaACristo.com, which has so much material for the furtherance of the Gospel. Please pray that God would continue to use this material to help teach and train others to see even more precious souls reached for the glory of Christ.

Please also pray for our upcoming evangelistic campaigns and projects. This summer, we will be taking groups of young people to do evangelistic outreaches in Puebla, Irapuato, and Guadalajara. I believe that we can see a greater harvest of souls for the Lord Jesus Christ as God's people continue to pray fervently for this ministry. Please pray for the overall health of our family and for God's power, provision, and protection on our lives. We are so thankful for all you do to help us to reach others for the Lord.

Yours for souls,

Darrell Rateliff

Philippians 4:13

Support Address: FBMI - Ratcliff #94 507 State Street Hammond, IN 46320 (219) 932-0711

Sending Church: First Baptist Church 507 State Street Hammond, IN 46320 (219) 932-0711

Home Address: 1113 Craig Creek Road Blacksburg, VA 24060

Email: rateliffsformexico @yahoo.com

